
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

2nd May 2023  
 
Dear Parents/Carers,  
  
As we begin the last term at St Thomas More, we are all looking forward to some warmer weather.  
To support students in feeling more comfortable as temperatures start to increase, we will be allowing the 
optional summer uniform to be worn. 
 
Our students are looking exceptionally smart at present. Students can continue to wear the winter uniform 
for the remainder of the academic year. The summer uniform entirely is optional.  
 
The summer uniform is outlined below:  

• School polo shirt with logo 

• School grey cardigan with logo 

• Jumpers must not be worn over a polo shirt 

• If cold only the grey cardigan or school branded hoodie can be worn over the polo shirt 

• Alternatively full winter uniform can be worn with a shirt, tie and school jumper 
 

Students must not wear: 

• Trainers 

• Leggings/ jeans 

• Non school hoodies 
• Make up, including coloured nail varnish, lip gloss and fake tan, is not to be worn.  
• False nails and other beauty accessories are not acceptable.   

  
Pupils who do not conform to the Academy’s uniform and appearance policy will be sanctioned in line 
with our behaviour policy.  

 

At St Thomas More, we have high standards and expectations and therefore expect your child to take pride 
in their appearance. Should you have any questions in relation to the uniform policy please direct these to 
your child’s form tutor in the first instance.   

 

May we take this opportunity to thank all our parents and carers for your continued support.  
  
Yours sincerely,   
 

 

  
Mrs Lancett 

Deputy Headteacher 

 


